

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE

Air Force Research Laboratory (AFRL/RG)
WRIGHT-PATTERSON AIR FORCE BASE OHIO

20 November 2023

FROM: AFRL/RGP

SUBJECT: Letter of Support for Ohio Advanced Air Mobility DDC PDAC Vetting Process

Dear Mr. Franzen,

I am writing to express my support for the Ohio Advanced Air Mobility (AAM) Infrastructure Plan submission to the Dayton Development Coalition's (DDC) Priority Development and Advocacy Committee (PDAC) vetting process.

The DDC's PDAC vetting process seeks to establish regional priority for the funding of projects which "benefit the economic development, health, education or quality of life in the region." The Ohio AAM Project will combine the resources of public and private partners to bring cutting edge Air Mobility innovation to Ohio.

In addition to technical advancement, this project will benefit the community in planning for defensive coordination, economic development and jobs creation, and improved regional manufacturing processes which will positively affect the quality of life of local residents. PDAC approval will allow this project to seek much needed planning and design funds to move the project forward.

I would appreciate your consideration of this application as an extremely beneficial undertaking for the State of Ohio.

Thank you,

TEKELL.JOHN.PA Digitally signed by TEKELL.JOHN.PAUL.1265949017 Date: 2023.11.20 14:09:35 -05'00' John P. Tekell, Lt Col, USAF Agility Prime Branch Chief AFWERX



Springfield | Beavercreek | Bellefontaine | Xenia

November 7, 2023

Mr. Tom FranzenAssistant City Manager and Director of Economic DevelopmentCity of Springfield76 East High StreetSpringfield, OH 45502

Dear Mr. Franzen:

I am writing to express my support for the Ohio Advanced Air Mobility (AAM) Infrastructure Plan submission to the Dayton Development Coalition's (DDC) Priority Development and Advocacy Committee (PDAC) vetting process.

The DDC's PDAC vetting process seeks to establish regional priority for the funding of projects that "benefit the economic development, health, education or quality of life in the region." The Ohio AAM Project will combine the resources of public and private partners to bring cutting-edge Air Mobility innovation to Ohio.

In addition to technical advancement, this project will benefit the community in planning for defensive coordination, economic development and jobs creation, and improved regional manufacturing processes, which will positively affect the quality of life of local residents. PDAC approval will allow this project to seek much needed planning and design funds to move the project forward.

I would appreciate your consideration of this application as an extremely beneficial undertaking for the State of Ohio.

Sincerely,

Jo Alice Blondin, Ph.D.

President



Ohio Department of Transportation

Mike DeWine, Governor

Jack Marchbanks, Ph.D., Director

1980 W. Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43223 614-466-7170 transportation.ohio.gov

Tom Franzen

Assistant City Manager & Director Economic Development

City of Springfield

November 6, 2023

Dear Mr. Franzen,

I am writing to express my support for the Ohio Advanced Air Mobility (AAM) Infrastructure Plan submission to the Dayton Development Coalition's (DDC) Priority Development and Advocacy Committee (PDAC) vetting process.

The DDC's PDAC vetting process seeks to establish regional priority for the funding of projects which, "benefit the economic development, health, education or quality of life in the region." The Ohio AAM Project will combine the resources of public and private partners to bring cutting edge Air Mobility innovation to Ohio.

In addition to technical advancement, this project will benefit the community in planning for defensive coordination, economic development and jobs creation, and improved regional manufacturing processes which will positively affect the quality of life of local residents. PDAC approval will allow this project to seek much needed planning and design funds to move the project forward.

I would appreciate your consideration of this application as an extremely beneficial undertaking for the State of Ohio.

Thank you,

Richard C. Fox

Rich Fox

Director

Ohio Department of Transportation, Unmanned Aerial Systems Center